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Town of Stratton
 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

November 28, 2016 
 

Present: Selectmen: Al Dupell – Chair, Larry Bills, Chris Liller, Greg Marcucci and Kevin Robinson; and 

Clerk – Kent Young. 
 

Al Dupell called the meeting to order at 7:30pm.  Orders were reviewed and signed. 
 

Modifications to the Agenda: The Clerk asked to add the following consideration: To set the Pay Rate for 

Scott Marquis as Transfer Station Attendant.  Greg Marcucci so moved.  Kevin Robinson seconded – all 

concurred. 

 

Road Crew Issues: Chris Liller stated that Ralph Staib is out sick and unsure how long he will be out.  He 

said that the Road Crew is switching to the five-day winter schedule this week. 
 

Transfer Station:  After a discussion, Kevin Robinson moved to set Scott Marquis’s pay rate at $16.88 / hr.  

Larry Bills seconded – all concurred.  The Selectmen also discussed and agreed to use Casella for scrap metal 

(the switch can be made when the next metal container is ready to be hauled away). 
 

Internet / Security Systems Issues:  The Clerk stated that VTEL Wireless is scheduled to install the booster 

and set up the Town Office internet on Thursday, December 1.  Again, once this is in place, we will be able to 

determine if the service is adequate here, and then we can decide whether it will support security cameras and 

also if we want to add this service at the Town Garage. 
 

Town Hall Use:  The Selectmen reviewed and approved reservations by Chris Eelisle for December 4, 2016 

for a memorial service for Arloa Schultz, who passed away on November 25. 
 

Minutes: Greg Marcucci moved to approve the Selectmen’s minutes for November 14, 2016.  Kevin 

Robinson seconded.  All concurred – the minutes were approved. 
 

Appropriations:  Winhall Library sent a request for the Selectmen to consider increasing their appropriation 

request from $1400.00 to $2100.00.  The Selectmen decided to table this discussion until the Budget Meeting 

of December 12.  Chris Liller said that if they requested that amount, the Board should include it in the 

Warning and let the voters decide. 

 

Meeting Rescheduling:  The Clerk asked if the Selectmen would consider changing the December 26
th
 

meeting to Tuesday, December 27
th
, so that the office can be closed on the 26

th
.  The Selectmen concurred.  

The Clerk will post the change. 
 

Adjourn: Greg Marcucci motioned to adjourn at 8:10p.m..  Chris Liller seconded.  All concurred and the 

meeting adjourned. 
 

Minutes by: 

David Kent Young 


